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Following the November meeting in Atlanta, there was intensive discussion on the e-mail reflector regarding whether or not to submit a white document to the ITU by the December deadline, such that H.223/Annex A could be considered in the March 1997 SG16 meeting. After much discussion, it was determined that that a suitable white document could not be prepared in the approximately two weeks between Atlanta and the white paper deadline. Much of the concern was regarding the complexity of the H.223/Annex A document. Dave Lindbergh submitted to the reflector an interesting proposal for an alternative, and much simpler, framework, though the details of how this would work have not been worked out. 


 


There has been only a modest amount of traffic on the reflector since December. A brief discussion occured about one month ago after John Villasenor raised a concern regarding the complexity of the H.223/Annex A RCPC decoding, in particular because of the data flow issues involved. Other participants pointed out that the convolutional codes in H.223/Annex A are of the same order of magnitude in terms of decoding complexity as convolutional codes used in other communications standards.


 


There has still be no reported work on interworking experiments involving H.223/Annex A and H.223.


 


H.324/Annex C was submitted in December in white paper format, and all indications are that we are in very good shape for getting Decision on this document at the March SG16 meeting.


 


The Nice meeting will clearly be pivotal in setting the schedule for future work regarding H.223/Annex A. 
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